
Union County Volunteer Master Gardener 

Business Meeting  

August 28, 2019 

 

Attendance: Julie J., Donna G., Eunice H., Karen L., Bryan B.,  Bill P., Sue T., Alesia M., Sue T., Beth J., 
Susan K.,  Robert A.,  Joan G., Lisa K., John Walkup., Pat H., Kay N., Donna M.,  Dilu J. Chris B., Rebecca 
H., Betsy H., Lisa K., Nancy M., Sara P., Bill P., ,Jon W., Harry K. 

 

Presentation:   Garden Tour of Innis Woods?  Beautiful night  Great turnout as noted above.      

Meeting Agenda:  Meeting called to order by Julie Jones 

Secretary Report :  Meeting Minutes posted to VMG .  No changes voiced  minutes were approved and 
accepted. .  

Treasurer Report:  Donna sent  Treasurer report out “ Not much activity” reported this month. 
Approved. 

Coordinators Report   

• Letter and donation from  Mrs. Johnnie Hoopes in memory of  Jim Westfall. A thank You card 
has been sent.  

• ORW meeting to be scheduled interest parties are: Kay Nichols, Bill Paloney, Donna Gehring,  
• See Eunice for T-shirts she can distribute immediately following meeting.. 
• September 11 & 12 2020 is the Master Gardener State Conference.  

Project Reports  - 

 Grow Ohio -  Going well.  E mail Chris Bernard  pounds of produce donated to food pantry so far 425#. 
Last report due on the 15th.  Interest in know times can donate to pantry. There is a poster with days and 
times.  

September Meeting  will be at the Ag Center Robert Anderton will be presenting. Speakers for the rest 
of year are all lines up. 

• Reminder  Country Broil Sept 7th at Mitchells Berry Farm 
• September 15 will be Dalia Show cleanup and distribution to 7 local Nursing Homes.  Bill Paloney 

leading and presented process to group.  

Tour of Gardens – small committee met last week. Plan for 1st official meeting next Month 6 Gardens  
need 2-3 chairs  need more to  help lighten work load. Need leaders for each of the gardens to help and 
become familiar with garden. 

Photo contest - Pictures will be due in October  see Penny Rushmore  must be 3X5 or 4X6 no other sizes 
will enlarge properly.  



Cultivating Community Gardens –  Residents at the tea house are utilizing the produce from that 
garden. 

 Nominating Committee -  looking for  VP and Treasurer Positions. VP helps with monthly  speakers  

August Plant Sale  - A BIG THANK YOU!  😊😊 the sale went smoothly, plants looked wonderful and many 
hands to help. Great job leading this project Karen, Nancy and Barbi!  We profited $2857.00. 

 

Meeting adjourned.  

 

Please contact Beth Johnson at bethj8889@yahoo.com if any changes to the minutes  or attendance 
records are needed.  

Respectfully submitted Beth Johnson secretary.                                      
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